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February, 2010  


 


Regular Monthly Meeting


 


 


On February 9, 2010, a 


Regular Meeting was held 


for all interested members.  


The main subject on the ag


enda was the vote to 


be taken to approve donations to be made by the 


Club.  The following financial donations were 


approved:


 


·


120


0


 


          


Supplies for Comfort Kits to be 


used 


 


         


for Disaster Relief in HRM


 


    


 


·


1200


 


          


In Touch Subsidy to Northwood 


 


     


 


            


(provides assistance to those 


 


 


 


     


             who 


 


  


cannot


 


 


afford the 


 


       


 


     


 


            


monthly  rentals)


 


·


1000


 


          


to UNICEF for the purchase of 


 


     


 


            


100 Bed Nets


 


·


  500


 


          


Margaret House (Dartmouth 


 


 


 


     


 


            


Food Kitchen)


 


·


  500 


 


         


Bryony House (Shelter for 


 


    


 


     


 


            


battered women & children)


 


·


 


 300


 


          


Chebucto Links  (


Services and 


 


     


 


            


Programs for Seniors in HRM)


 


     


 


            


 


           


 


Bed Nets for UNICEF


 


 


“Malaria kills a child somewhere in the world every 


30 seconds. It infects 350


-


500 million people each 


year


, killing 1 million, mostly children in Africa. 


Ninety per cent of malaria deaths occur in Africa, 


where malaria accounts for ab


out one in five of all 


childhood deaths. The disease also contributes 


greatly to anaemia among children 


—


 a major 


cause of poor 


growth and development.”  


 


-


 


-


from the UNICEF website


 


 


Cornwallis Council & Chebucto Life Members Club 


Pioneers are assisting UN


ICEF with a project to 


‘sell’ bed nets.  The cost of one bed net is $10.  


UNICEF will issue a  receipt for income tax 


purposes.


 


 


These bed nets are treated to keep malaria bearing 


mosquitoes  from infecting children while they sleep.  


The bed nets sold by 


Aliant Pioneers will be 


distributed to children in Rwanda and Liberia.


 


 


We will be selling these nets at local Malls 


throughout the next month or so.  But if you wish 


you can make a donation, by contacting:


 


Dianne McDonald at 835


-


4636 or 


 


call o


ur local UNICEF office at 425


-


3002 


 


(please be sure to mention that you are a BellAliant 


Pioneer)


 


.


 


Other Donations Made


 


 


In early February,  Dianne McDonald & Pat 


O’Toole delivered the following items to the 


Sunshine Room at th


e old VG Hospital and to 


the IWK.  These items were provided by 


knitters and crocheters during 2009.


 


 


117


 


      


Adult Chemo Caps


 


217


 


      


Pree


mie Caps


 


50


 


        


Finger Puppets


 


15


 


      


African Dolls


 


7


 


      


Preemie Burial Gowns


 


 


  Early in 2009 a large number of African Dolls 


were provided t


o the President of Marigold 


Club to be used by doctors in their area during 


their overseas travels.  At that time we did not 


hav


e a contact at the IWK.


 


Events Calendar


 


Regular Monthly Breakfast,


 on the 1st 


Wednesday of every month @ 9:30a.m.; Cousin’s 


Restaurant, corner of Lady H


ammond Rd. & 


Robbie Sts.  Dianne McDonald issues a monthly 


reminder and reference for who to contact if you 


plan to attend.


 


 


Reg


ular Monthly Meetings 


are held in the New 


Pioneer Room at Topple Drive on the 2nd 


Tuesday of each month at 10:00a.m.  9:30a.m. f


or 


coffee prior to meeting.


 


 


Officers Meeting are held once a month or when 


required.


 


Notices will be sent out prior to meeting


.
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Regular Monthly Meeting 

 

On February 9, 2010, a 

Regular Meeting was held 

for all interested members.  

The main subject on the agenda was the vote to 

be taken to approve donations to be made by the 

Club.  The following financial donations were 

approved: 



1200            Supplies for Comfort Kits to be 

used            for Disaster Relief in HRM       



1200            In Touch Subsidy to Northwood 

                     (provides assistance to those   

                    who    cannot  afford the          

                     monthly  rentals) 



1000            to UNICEF for the purchase of 

                     100 Bed Nets 



  500            Margaret House (Dartmouth   

                     Food Kitchen) 



  500            Bryony House (Shelter for       

                     battered women & children) 



  300            Chebucto Links  (Services and 

                     Programs for Seniors in HRM)

                                   

Bed Nets for UNICEF 

 

“Malaria kills a child somewhere in the world every 

30 seconds. It infects 350-500 million people each 

year, killing 1 million, mostly children in Africa. 

Ninety per cent of malaria deaths occur in Africa, 

where malaria accounts for about one in five of all 

childhood deaths. The disease also contributes 

greatly to anaemia among children — a major 

cause of poor growth and development.”   

- -from the UNICEF website 

 

Cornwallis Council & Chebucto Life Members Club 

Pioneers are assisting UNICEF with a project to 

‘sell’ bed nets.  The cost of one bed net is $10.  

UNICEF will issue a  receipt for income tax 

purposes. 

 

These bed nets are treated to keep malaria bearing 

mosquitoes  from infecting children while they sleep.  

The bed nets sold by Aliant Pioneers will be 

distributed to children in Rwanda and Liberia. 

 

We will be selling these nets at local Malls 

throughout the next month or so.  But if you wish 

you can make a donation, by contacting: 

Dianne McDonald at 835-4636 or  

call our local UNICEF office at 425-3002  

(please be sure to mention that you are a BellAliant 

Pioneer) 

. 

Other Donations Made 

 

In early February,  Dianne McDonald & Pat 

O’Toole delivered the following items to the 

Sunshine Room at the old VG Hospital and to 

the IWK.  These items were provided by 

knitters and crocheters during 2009. 

 

117        Adult Chemo Caps 

217        Preemie Caps 

50          Finger Puppets 

15        African Dolls 

7         Preemie Burial Gowns 

 

  Early in 2009 a large number of African Dolls 

were provided to the President of Marigold 

Club to be used by doctors in their area during 

their overseas travels.  At that time we did not 

have a contact at the IWK. 

Events Calendar 

Regular Monthly Breakfast,

 on the 1st 

Wednesday of every month @ 9:30a.m.; Cousin’s 

Restaurant, corner of Lady Hammond Rd. & 

Robbie Sts.  Dianne McDonald issues a monthly 

reminder and reference for who to contact if you 

plan to attend. 

 

Regular Monthly Meetings 

are held in the New 

Pioneer Room at Topple Drive on the 2nd 

Tuesday of each month at 10:00a.m.  9:30a.m. for 

coffee prior to meeting. 

 

Officers Meeting are held once a month or when 

required. Notices will be sent out prior to meeting. 
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We are always looking for for 


help with knitting, crocheting and 


sewing..  We hope that people 


who h


ave helped in the past and 


have not  been contacted lately 


are still interested.  We would 


also like to hear from others who mig


ht be 


interested,  Some of the items are:


 


 


Mittens/ Caps:


 


          


 


for all ages.  


 


 


            


 


-


 for Christmas Gifts, to Bryony House 


 


            


women and c


hildren, 


 


 


            


  


-


 Food Kitchens 


 


 


            


 


-


 Low income children who arrive at school 


 


            


without mittens. 


 


 


Cancer Caps for Women


:  Knitted o


r Crochet


 


 


            


 


-


  donated to the Sunshine Room, VG 


 


            


Hospital.


 


 


African Dolls 


for IWK:  


 


       


Knitted  


 


-


 used by doctors when making tri


ps to 3rd 


world countries to hold medical clinics.  


The dolls are used to protect the drugs 


during shipment and then given to ch


ildren 


who have little or nothing in their lives.  


These dolls provide great joy to the children 


who receive them.


 


 


Finger Puppe


ts :


 


       


Knitted


 


 


 


            


 


-


  


for children’s following blood tests.


 


 


Gowns for Preemie Babies:    


knitted or crochet


 


 


            


 


-


 given to the IWK 


 


 


Caps for Preemie Babies:     


Knitted or Crochet


 


 


            


 


-


 These go to the IWK for use on  babies to 


 


            


help retain their body heat.


 


 


Pl


astic Canvas


 


 


            


 


-


 we like to have small items available to 


give as little gifts at various fellowship events held 


by the Club thr


oughout the year.  We are also 


hoping to be able to send these items to our 


members who are in hospital, nursing homes, etc.  


For example:  mug rugs, fridge magnets, Christmas 


fridgies or  pins.  
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Fund Raising items are often great to have, so if 


there are any quilters, artists or other crafters that 


would be willing to pro


duce and donate something, 


we would be most appreciative.


 


 


I know that there are many other types of crafters 


and your suggestio


ns would be very appreciated.


 


 


Something I always thought that would be great to 


do is to make enough craft items to have a craf


t sale 


in a Mall sometime around Christmas.  There are 


many worthy charities to which we could donate the 


funds.


 


 


The Club is wi


lling to 


provide materials 


if needed.  


Just contact me, Pat O’Toole by e


-


mail or phone.  


See bottom of this item.


 


 


We also be mo


re than willing to 


pick items up 


if 


you don’t have a means of getting them to us.  


Again contact me, Pat O’Toole and I will arra


nge 


pickup.


 


 


If you are interested in helping with any of these 


pr


o


jects, please notify me for patterns or materials if 


you need them.


 


 


 Pat O’Toole  e


-


mail  pat16740@gmail.com


 


Chebucto Life Member Club Officers


 


 


President:  Diane MacLean


 


    


Ph.  434


-


7440 


 


  e


-


mail: dot.maclean@ns.sympatico.ca


 


1st V.P.:    


 Pat O’Toole


 


         


Ph.  832


-


0333


 


  e


-


mail:  pat16740@gmail.com


 


        


 


Treasurer:  Dave DeMone


 


      


Ph:  435


-


9620


 


  e


-


mail:  daviddemone@ns.sympat


ico.ca


 


Secretary:  Elaine James


 


         


Ph:  462


-


8795


 


  email:  elaine.james@ns.sympatico.ca


 


Past President:  Dianne McDonald


 


    


Ph: 835


-


46


36


 


  email:  dcm@ns.sympatico.ca


 




Chebucto Club Craft Corner 

 

We are always looking for for 

help with knitting, crocheting and 

sewing..  We hope that people 

who have helped in the past and 

have not  been contacted lately 

are still interested.  We would 

also like to hear from others who might be 

interested,  Some of the items are: 

 

Mittens/ Caps:             

for all ages.   

               - for Christmas Gifts, to Bryony House 

              women and children,  

                - Food Kitchens  

               - Low income children who arrive at school 

              without mittens.  

 

Cancer Caps for Women

:  Knitted or Crochet 

               -  donated to the Sunshine Room, VG 

              Hospital. 

 

African Dolls 

for IWK:           Knitted   

- used by doctors when making trips to 3rd 

world countries to hold medical clinics.  

The dolls are used to protect the drugs 

during shipment and then given to children 

who have little or nothing in their lives.  

These dolls provide great joy to the children 

who receive them. 

 

Finger Puppets :         

Knitted

  

               -  

for children’s following blood tests. 

 

Gowns for Preemie Babies:    

knitted or crochet 

               - given to the IWK  

 

Caps for Preemie Babies:     

Knitted or Crochet 

               - These go to the IWK for use on  babies to 

              help retain their body heat. 

 

Plastic Canvas 

               - we like to have small items available to 

give as little gifts at various fellowship events held 

by the Club throughout the year.  We are also 

hoping to be able to send these items to our 

members who are in hospital, nursing homes, etc.  

For example:  mug rugs, fridge magnets, Christmas 

fridgies or  pins.   
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Fund Raising items are often great to have, so if 

there are any quilters, artists or other crafters that 

would be willing to produce and donate something, 

we would be most appreciative. 

 

I know that there are many other types of crafters 

and your suggestions would be very appreciated. 

 

Something I always thought that would be great to 

do is to make enough craft items to have a craft sale 

in a Mall sometime around Christmas.  There are 

many worthy charities to which we could donate the 

funds. 

 

The Club is willing to 

provide materials 

if needed.  

Just contact me, Pat O’Toole by e-mail or phone.  

See bottom of this item. 

 

We also be more than willing to 

pick items up 

if 

you don’t have a means of getting them to us.  

Again contact me, Pat O’Toole and I will arrange 

pickup. 

 

If you are interested in helping with any of these 

projects, please notify me for patterns or materials if 

you need them. 

 

 Pat O’Toole  e-mail  pat16740@gmail.com 

Chebucto Life Member Club Officers 

 

President:  Diane MacLean      Ph.  434-7440  

  e-mail: dot.maclean@ns.sympatico.ca 

1st V.P.:     Pat O’Toole           Ph.  832-0333 

  e-mail:  pat16740@gmail.com           

Treasurer:  Dave DeMone        Ph:  435-9620 

  e-mail:  daviddemone@ns.sympatico.ca 

Secretary:  Elaine James           Ph:  462-8795 

  email:  elaine.james@ns.sympatico.ca 

Past President:  Dianne McDonald      Ph: 835-4636 

  email:  dcm@ns.sympatico.ca 

[image: image3.emf]Charitable, Nor


-


for Profit, and Community 


Type Projects Commonly Reported


 


 


n


 


 


Heritage Sites


 


n


 


 


Cadet Mentoring


 


n


 


 


School Assistant


 or Volunteer


 


n


 


 


School Breakfast or Lunch Programs


 


n


 


 


Children’s Live Theatre


 


n


 


 


Adult Live Community Theatre


 


n


 


 


Senior’s Computer 


Training


 


n


 


 


Environmental Projects


 


o


 


Roadside Cleanup


 


o


 


River/Lake Cleanup


 


o


 


Walking/Biking Trail Cleanup


 


n


 


 


Seniors Luncheon Prog


rams


 


n


 


 


Palliative Care Volunteer


 


n


 


 


Airport Greeters


 


n


 


 


Board of Directors/Committees for 


Non


-


Profit, Charitable or Community 


Grou


ps


 


n


 


 


Serving or Preparing Food for Local 


Soup Kitchen


 


n


 


 


Collecting and/or delivering food to 


Local Food Banks


 


n


 


 


Dog Therapy in S


eniors and Nursing 


Homes


 


n


 


 


Hospital Volunteer


 


n


 


 


Volunteer at Large Seniors Complexes


 


n


 


 


Knitting mitts/hats etc. for schools to 


give to students


 


n


 


 


Members of Volunteer Choral Group 


or Acting Groups (i.e. Northwood 


Players, Combined Choir for 


International 


Tattoo; etc)


 


n


 


 


Local Annual Celebrations (i.e. Natal 


Days, Festivals, etc.)


 


n


 


 


Knitting/Crocheting Preemie Caps, 


Cancer Caps or F


inger Puppets for 


IWK Children’s Blood Clinic 


 


¦


 


     


Knitted Dolls (known as African 


 


     


Dolls) for 


 


 


doctors to take to their 


 


     


international clinics.  The IWK has 


 


     


indicated that they cannot get 


 


     


enough of these item


s.


 


There are probably many more types of events or 


volunteer actions taking place, if you are 


volunteering for something and it 


doesn’t appear 


to be on this list, just contact me and let me know 


what you are doing and I will let you know if it is 


a reporta


ble volunteer effort.   Pat e


-


mail:   


pat16740@gmail.com  or Phone:  832


-


0333


 


Breast Cancer Pillow Project


 


 


We are embarking in a new project this year.  We 


have chosen to start making Mammography 


Pillows a


nd Drain Pouches for the IWK Breast 


Cancer Unit.


 


 


Dianne McDonald has been in negotiations with a 


Patient Navigator who is  repr


esenting the IWK.  


They have come to an agreement to test a square 


pillow although there is a heart shaped pillow that 


may also 


be tested.  We will also be making small 


Pouch bags to carry the drainage unit that is used 


following Mammography operations.


 


 


A


 sample of 24 pillows will be presented to the 


IWK during the week of March 8 


-


 12, 2010.  


These are a sampling of the square pi


llow.  We 


will make and test a sample of the heart shaped 


pillow in the near future.


 


 


Karen Dunphy (1st V.P. of Acadia Chapter w


ill be 


heading up this project) and she would like to 


invite sewers to participate in this project.  If you 


are an avid sewer an


d have lots of left over 


material to use, you might like to use this project 


as a means to use up scrap materials.  The Club 


will, of course, provide materials to sewers who 


require it.


 


 


If you are interested in participating with this 


project, please c


ontact either:


 


 


Karen Dunphy 


-


  e


-


mail:  kdunphy@bellaliant.net


 


 


            


or


 


        


    phone:  465


-


5887


 


 


 


            


 


            


 


            


Or


 


 


Pat O’Toole 


-


 


 


    e


-


mail:  pat1


6740@gmail.com


 


 


            


or


 


        


    phone:  832


-


0333
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.
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Royce Frail


 


Jack Hilchie


 


Kendric James


 


Reg Marshall


 


Reg Short


 


 


Roll Call


 




Charitable, Nor-for Profit, and Community 

Type Projects Commonly Reported 

 

 

Heritage Sites 

 

Cadet Mentoring 

 

School Assistant or Volunteer 

 

School Breakfast or Lunch Programs 

 

Children’s Live Theatre 

 

Adult Live Community Theatre 

 

Senior’s Computer Training 

 

Environmental Projects 

o Roadside Cleanup 

o River/Lake Cleanup 

o Walking/Biking Trail Cleanup 

 

Seniors Luncheon Programs 

 

Palliative Care Volunteer 

 

Airport Greeters 

 

Board of Directors/Committees for 

Non-Profit, Charitable or Community 

Groups 

 

Serving or Preparing Food for Local 

Soup Kitchen 

 

Collecting and/or delivering food to 

Local Food Banks 

 

Dog Therapy in Seniors and Nursing 

Homes 

 

Hospital Volunteer 

 

Volunteer at Large Seniors Complexes 

 

Knitting mitts/hats etc. for schools to 

give to students 

 

Members of Volunteer Choral Group 

or Acting Groups (i.e. Northwood 

Players, Combined Choir for 

International Tattoo; etc) 

 

Local Annual Celebrations (i.e. Natal 

Days, Festivals, etc.) 

 

Knitting/Crocheting Preemie Caps, 

Cancer Caps or Finger Puppets for 

IWK Children’s Blood Clinic  

¦        Knitted Dolls (known as African 

       Dolls) for   doctors to take to their 

       international clinics.  The IWK has 

       indicated that they cannot get 

       enough of these items. 

There are probably many more types of events or 

volunteer actions taking place, if you are 

volunteering for something and it doesn’t appear 

to be on this list, just contact me and let me know 

what you are doing and I will let you know if it is 

a reportable volunteer effort.   Pat e-mail:   

pat16740@gmail.com  or Phone:  832-0333 

Breast Cancer Pillow Project 

 

We are embarking in a new project this year.  We 

have chosen to start making Mammography 

Pillows and Drain Pouches for the IWK Breast 

Cancer Unit. 

 

Dianne McDonald has been in negotiations with a 

Patient Navigator who is  representing the IWK.  

They have come to an agreement to test a square 

pillow although there is a heart shaped pillow that 

may also be tested.  We will also be making small 

Pouch bags to carry the drainage unit that is used 

following Mammography operations. 

 

A sample of 24 pillows will be presented to the 

IWK during the week of March 8 - 12, 2010.  

These are a sampling of the square pillow.  We 

will make and test a sample of the heart shaped 

pillow in the near future. 

 

Karen Dunphy (1st V.P. of Acadia Chapter will be 

heading up this project) and she would like to 

invite sewers to participate in this project.  If you 

are an avid sewer and have lots of left over 

material to use, you might like to use this project 

as a means to use up scrap materials.  The Club 

will, of course, provide materials to sewers who 

require it. 

 

If you are interested in participating with this 

project, please contact either: 

 

Karen Dunphy -  e-mail:  kdunphy@bellaliant.net 

              or              phone:  465-5887 

 

                                          Or 

 

Pat O’Toole -      e-mail:  pat16740@gmail.com 

              or              phone:  832-0333 
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Royce Frail 

Jack Hilchie 

Kendric James 

Reg Marshall 

Reg Short 

 

Roll Call 


